OFFICE OF THE PRIME MINISTER

Reference: FOI/PMO/2021/052

Mr Harold Craig Cunningham

By email: foit+request-7723-9801826f(@righttoknow.org.au

Dear Mr Cunningham

I refer to your email dated 23 August 2021 to the Prime Minister making a request under the
Freedom of Information Act 1982 (the FOI Act) in the following terms:

Please supply the following on COVID-109.

1. Is there an electron micrograph of the pure and fully characterised virus (SARS-
CoV-2)?

2. What is the name of the primary specialist peer reviewed paper in which said virus
is illustrated and its full genetic information described?

3. What is the name of the primary specialist peer reviewed paper which provides
unequivocal proof that the 'Covid-19' virus is the sole cause of a particular disease?
4. Where is ( if there is proof of SARS-CoV-2) its antibody test that fulfils the Koch
postulates and has a false positive below 30%, that can confirm being infected by
SARS-CoV-2?

Authorised decision-maker
I am authorised to make a decision in this matter on the Prime Minister's behalf.
Searches for relevant documents

One document has been identified as within the scope of your request (the requested
document).

Decision

I have decided to grant access in full to the requested document. The requested document
released to you is attached.

You may also wish to review the Australian Government Department of Health website
which publishes other information about COVID-19 including expert advice given to the
Government from the Australian Technical Advisory Group on Immunisation and the
Australian Health Protection Principal Committee, see: https://www.health.gov.aw/. In
addition, the Department of the Prime Minister & Cabinet website has other information
about the National Plan to Transition Australia’s National COVID Response, see:
https://www.pmc.gov.au/national-plan-transition-australias-national-covid-response.
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Publication of documents

Under section 11C of the FOI Act, the document released to you will be published on the
Office’s FOI Disclosure Log.

Review rights

Information about your rights of review is available at: https://www.oaic.gov.au/freedom-of-
information/reviews-and-complaints/information-commissioner-review/.

Yours sincerely

~Jbhn Harris
Senior Adviser

' January 2022



